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Project summary 

Noosa Council has received funding to build 
an accredited Public Amenities facility at 
Quota Park, Gympie Terrace in Noosaville. 
This new facility is designed to provide safe, 
dignified, and inclusive bathroom amenities 
for people with high support needs and their 
carers.  

In addition to the Changing Places facility, 
the amenities block will also include general 
public toilets and showers, making it a 
valuable asset for the broader community 
and visitors to the foreshore. This project 
reinforces Council’s commitment to making 
our public spaces more accessible, inclusive, 
and family-friendly. 

We’ve listened! 

This project will deliver on community 
feedback received during the development of 
the Noosaville Foreshore Infrastructure 
Master Plan, where residents and visitors 
expressed a strong desire for much-needed 
public toilets between Pirate Park and the 
tennis courts. 

Council is also engaging closely with key 
disability advocates and support groups, 
including Spinal Life Australia, Sunshine 
Butterflies, and other end users. Their input 
is instrumental in guiding the placement and 
design of the facility to ensure it meets the 
needs of those who will benefit from it most. 

 

Scope of works 

The project involves the construction of a 
purpose-built amenities block that includes: 

 Achieve high quality design consistent 
with Noosa Design Principles befitting the 
special place of the foreshore. 

 A Changing Places accredited facility with 
an adult-sized change table, ceiling hoist, 
peninsula toilet, and privacy screen. 

 General public toilet facilities to 
complement the existing amenities in the 
area. 

 Landscaping and improved pathway 
connectivity for easy access. 

 Seating and external showers to create a 
civic edge for the amenities 

 Signage and wayfinding updates to 
highlight accessible features. 

 New footpath link providing access to 
PWD carparks 

 

Timing 

 Concept design – in progress 

 Final design – due early 2026 

 Construction phase – mid-2026 



 

 

 

Information pop-up sessions 

Come and join us for a chat at: 

Quota Park (opposite The Big Pelican), 
Gympie Terrace  

1. Thursday 28 August at 10:00am 

2. Tuesday 2 September at 4:00pm 
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Stay informed! 

Noosa Council is committed to keeping 
residents and visitors informed. 

For the latest updates and information, visit 
noosa.qld.gov.au/wip 

Funding 

This project is proudly funded by the 
Queensland Governement’s South East 
Queensland Community Stimulus Program in 
association with Noosa Council.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


